September 25, 2023 Update on the Water Distribution System

You may have recently noticed a lot of activity with American Pump near the
maintenance shop. The well drilling has been completed. The work being done
should have no effect on our current water distribution system as it is not
connected to the system yet.

* On Tuesday, Sept. 12 the pump was lowered into the new well — Well #3. * On
Tuesday, Sept. 26 they will begin testing the new pump to be sure that it is
producing the amount targeted for our new water distribution system. * They will be
testing flow rates for 72 continuous hours.
* Approximately one million gallons will be outflowed into the Jolly Drain Way
(Overlook Dr and Island Dr retention ponds) in that time period.
* On Thursday, Sept. 28 American Pump will be drawing water samples from the
new well to be tested.
* Some test results will be available within two days, while other tests may take
up to approximately eight weeks to receive results. These tests are required by,
and in compliance with Washington State regulations.
* Protective steel bollards will be placed around the well site to protect it from
any vehicles.
* In the following weeks American Pump will begin installing the telemetry
system, as well as placing new water meters on sites that do not currently have
a water meter.
Please stay tuned for further developments regarding Carlyon Beach’s new water
distribution system.



